
Administration and Finance Committee 
Agenda 

 
February 2, 2017 

3:00 PM 
SeaTac City Hall – Riverton Room 128 

 
 

Councilmembers: 
Erin Sitterley, Chair 
Peter Kwon 
Pam Fernald 
 
Note: A quorum of the Council may be present. 
 
Staff Coordinator:  Gwen Pilo, Acting Finance Director 
 

 

ITEM TOPIC PROCESS WHO TIME 

1 Call to Order  Chair  

2 Public Comment Please raise your hand if 

you’d like to speak so the 

Chair can call on you. 

Public comments are 

limited to 10 minutes total 

and three minutes per 

individual speaker. Time 

may be reduced for each 

speaker to stay within the 

10-minute time limit. 

Chair 10 

3 Vacant Positions Update 
a. City Manager Recruitment 

Update Joe 15 

4 Copier Leases Discussion and 
Recommendation 

Bart 10 

5 Town Hall Rules Discussion and 
Recommendation 

Joe/Gwen 15 

6 Senior Programs Donations Fund Discussion and 
Recommendation 

Larry 20 

7 Council Reimbursements & 
Quarterly Reports Format 

Discussion and 
Recommendation  

Gwen 20 

8 Policy for Interpreters at Council 
Meetings 

Discussion and 
Recommendation 

Joe 20 

9 Future Meeting Schedule /Topics 
   March: 
     Advisory Committee Review 
     Council Admin Policy Changes 
     Council Expense Policies & 
Procedures 
     Human Services Funding 
Strategy 

Discussion All 5 



   TBD: 
   Ethics for Boards & Commissions 
   Chromecast 
   Standing Committee Alternates 
   SCL & Comcast Updates 
   Council Committee Referral 
Process Ideas 
   Additional Police Officer Funding 
Options 
   Council Retreat-Timing & Topics 
   Travel Policy 
 

10 Adjourn     

 



MEMORANDUM 
 
 

 
 

To: A&F Committee 

From: Bart Perman-Acting Information Systems Director  

Date:  January 27, 2017 

Re: Copier Lease 

 
History: 

The City currently leases photocopiers from Konica Minolta Business Solutions (KMBS). The 

lease ended in July of 2016 and the City has leased these photocopiers on a month to month basis 

since that time.  A Request for Proposals (RFP) was issued in October of 2016.  Six vendors 

submitted proposals in response to the City's RFP, representing four copier manufacturers.  A 

staff committee reviewed the proposals and eliminated three of the vendors due to duplicate 

manufacturers, price and service levels.  The staff committee attended demonstrations of Konica 

Minolta, Sharp and Canon copiers, and then met once more to review the proposals and features 

of these copiers.  

The City currently pays approximately $46,100 per year for copier leases.  This 

covers the monthly lease as well as the quarterly maintenance (per copy) cost.  All three vendors 

had similar service standards, so the committee considered pricing and functionality of the 

copiers.  We eliminated Sharp as a choice as the estimated cost would be $49,300 per year which 

would be an increase of just over $3,000 yearly.  This left us with KMBS and Canon Solutions 

America (CSA).  The KMBS solution had an estimated cost of $37,315 per year and the CSA 

solution had an estimated cost of $41,454 per year.  Both of these show savings from our current 

lease. Specific features that stood out on the Canon copiers were real time integration with the 

City’s email system, close integration with OnBase, our records management system, control 

panels that can be customized based on users’ and department’s needs and the ability to preview 

copies on the scanner before scanning.   

 

Proposal: 

The Selection Committee is requesting the Administration & Finance Committee recommend to 

the City Council that the City pursue a lease agreement with Canon Solutions America. 

 



Town Hall Meeting 
Participation Guidelines 

 

 Questions will be taken in numeric order (first come, first serve) 
 

 Councilmembers will do their best to provide complete answers 
 

 If your question is not able to be answered fully today or you have 
follow-up questions, please email Executive Assistant Lesa Ellis at 
lkellis@ci.seatac.wa.us.  Your question will be forwarded to the City 
Council. 

 

 Attendees are asked to conduct themselves in a respectful manner. 
 

 If there are continued disruptions, the meeting may be recessed or 
adjourned 

 

 Individuals continually disrupting meeting may be asked to leave 
 
 
 

mailto:lkellis@ci.seatac.wa.us


MEMORANDUM 
 
 

 
 

To: Administration and Finance Committee 

Through: Gwen Pilo, Acting Finance Director 

From: Kathleen Cummings, Senior Program Supervisor 

 Lawrence Ellis, Parks, Community Programs and Services Director  

Date:  January 20, 2017 

Re: Senior Program Fundraising Efforts 

 
History: 

The Senior Program has had a fundraising component since the programs incorporation in 1993.  

Initially, funds were allowed to accrue from year to year with the intent to use the funds for a 

large purchase.  Staff worked in conjunction with the Senior Citizen Advisory Committee in both 

fund raising efforts and expenditures.  Any purchases made were approved by the Advisory 

Committee and noted in the minutes of the committee’s meetings.   

In the early to mid 90’s, funds were raised to help purchase the first senior van.  Approximately 

$12,000 was raised through donations, dinners and solicitations.  Once the van was purchased, 

fundraising efforts were directed towards kitchen equipment.  By the late 90’s, the Senior 

Program began sponsoring a holiday bazaar to raise funds.  From the mid 90’s through 2005, 

funds accrued in the amount of $30,000 to assist with the purchase of kitchen equipment for the 

kitchen expansion project. 

After the 2005 Senior Center expansion, it was determined that due to the cost of monitoring a 

relatively small amount of money ($3,000-5,000 annually), funds raised through any fundraising 

efforts would not be allowed to accrue over the years and must be spent on an annual basis.  

Ironically, it became a task to spend down the money each year.  During this period, purchases 

included television sets, Nintendo Wii, kitchen equipment, chairs, and food service items; such 

as tablecloths, placemats, dishes, coffee cups, glasses and utensils. The funds have also paid for 

entertainment, supplemented the salad bar and holiday dinners, as well as supported Meals on 

Wheels. When the City switched to a biannual budget, the Advisory Committee asked if they 

could spend their funds over the two year cycle and Finance approved this request. 

In 2015, the Senior Program was notified it had been named as a beneficiary in one of our senior 

participant’s wills.  The estate was settled in 2016 and the Senior Program received a check for 

$54,000.  Since this amount was significantly larger than historical fundraising efforts, staff 

began to look into options for managing the money over time, instead of trying to spend it in a 1-

2 year time frame.  The Advisory Committee supported this work and approved looking at 

available options.   

 

After inquiring with other senior centers, both staff and the Advisory Committee were impressed 

with the Renton Senior Center handled their fundraising money with the Renton Community 



Foundation.  The Foundation is a tax-exempt, public charity that focuses on helping donors 

achieve their philanthropic goals and objectives. Staff and Advisory Committee members met 

with the Foundation and were pleased with the information received.  A foundation, such as the 

Renton Community Foundation, could manage the funds, help them increase in value, provide an 

avenue for future donations, and serve as a nonprofit entity for the funds.  Funds in accounts set 

up by the City of SeaTac can only be accessed by the City of SeaTac.  Additionally the 

foundation provides administrative management, including audits and annual reporting.  The 

City would pay the foundation an investment fee of 1-3% of the amount that’s in the account, a 

portion of which goes to the foundation for cost of administration and a portion goes to their 

bank for fees.  

 

Advantages: 

Honoring this generous donation from Lydia LeCompte by having the funds invested with an 

agency that will increase the portfolio value is an opportunity that maximizes the continued 

support and success of the Senior Program.  

Using an outside agency relieves the City of the auditing and compliance issues that come with 

restricted funds. 

Provides more opportunity for the Senior Program to make a longer term impact than the current 

1-2 year spend requirements.   

 

Options: 

1) Continue City’s monitoring of funds requiring Senior Advisory board to expend the total 

amount every biennium. 

2) Explore other financial institutions to invest funds. 

 

Proposal: 

Staff is requesting a recommendation from the A&F Committee to pursue the option of using the 

Renton Foundation as a vehicle to manage donated Senior Funds which are restricted for the use 

of the Senior Program. If approved the Senior Program would continue to follow existing 

procedures for fundraising and expenditures, such as Advisory Committee and department 

approval, in addition to any future measures required by the foundation and the City.  
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